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From the Team  
 
 

A Note from the GSNV Team 
October has been a busy one for GSNV! We have successfully conducted our Annual General Meeting 
and our Annual Report can be found on our website. It is now the business end of the year and hard to 
believe the Christmas is just around the corner. The GSNV office will close over the Christmas break 
and will advise closure dates in due course. 
 
Friday Morning Seminar 
 
Early in the October, the GSNV hosted a Friday Morning seminar focusing on Klinefelter Syndrome (KS). 
This seminar focused on the clinical implications of KS, an honours project conducted by Elyssia Bourke 
and personal stories from three men living with KS. The GSNV would like to thank all speakers that 
presented.  
 
If your support group would like to the GSNV to use the Friday Seminar series to raise awareness of 
your condition, please contact the office. 
 
GSNV Annual General Meeting 
 
The GSNV Annual General Meeting was held on October 18th, 2012. There was a great turn out from 
GSNV members, Victorian Clinical Genetics Services and Murdoch Childrens Research Institute staff as 
well as Master of Genetic Counselling students.  
 
Full update on the AGM with a full perspective on the past year will be detailed in the Summer edition 
of the GSNV newsletter, due in mid December.  
 
This season is the time for AGMs, and we have listed upcoming support group AGMs under ‘Support 
Group News’ for easy reference. 

http://gsnv.org.au/media/211397/gsnv_annual_report_2011-2012.pdf
http://www.gsnv.org.au/


 
 
Every Australian Counts – DisabiliTea  

 
In support of the ‘Every Australian Counts’ campaign, to raise 
awareness of the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS), the 
GSNV is hosted a DisabiliTEA on Friday 26 October 2012 at MCRI. 
 
The GSNV DisabiliTEA was one of over 1,700 across the country on October 26. This massive show of strength 
from the community is vital to ensure the NDIS is delivered to every city and every town around Australia. 
DisabiliTEA is a great way to engage with the broader community about the need for the NDIS and call on the 
Federal Government to introduce the scheme without further delay. Over our one hour morning tea, GSNV 
received 45 new signatures in support of the NDIS! 
 
For more DisabiliTeas around Australia, head to the news section on their website. 

 
 
GSNV on Social Media 
 

GSNV is now on facebook and twitter!   

‘Like’ and share our page or  

follow us on @gsnv_info. 

Being a part of the conversation is a useful tool for interacting with the community. But the GSNV 

wants to listen and hear how we can help, rather than just updating you on what the GSNV is doing. 

 
 

http://everyaustraliancounts.com.au/category/news/
http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Genetic-Support-Network-of-Victoria-GSNV/121807084633120
https://twitter.com/gsnv_info


 

 

 
 

Discoveries Need Dollars and the McKeon Review 
Discoveries Need Dollars is a grassroots campaign aimed at promoting the value of medical research and 
the need for funding. An investment in medical research is an investment for the future health and 
wellbeing of Australians. 

 
As a result of last year’s campaign, the federal government issued the McKeon Review of health and 
medical research which recently released a consultation paper with 21 recommendations. 
 
To read the consultation paper visit: 
http://www.mckeonreview.org.au/10857/Consultation_Paper/ 
 
Comments on the paper from the public are now closed with the final report submitted to the 
government by the end of 2012 with recommendations for a 10 year strategic health and medical 
research plan for Australia. To read submissions from other organisations and individual, go to: 
http://www.mckeonreview.org.au/10231/Submissions/   
 
For more information on or to support the Discoveries Need Dollars campaign, go to  
http://www.discoveriesneeddollars.org/home/ 
 
 

 

In the Media 
 

http://www.mckeonreview.org.au/10857/Consultation_Paper/
http://www.mckeonreview.org.au/10231/Submissions/
http://www.discoveriesneeddollars.org/home/


 
SBS Insight – Breaking Point  
Winner of Yooralla Media Awards for Best TV News, Feature or Documentary (more 
than 5 minutes) 
 
In the September edition of Bits & Pieces, we advertised a call for families and carers of children with a 
severe disability who would like to share their personal stories. 
 
This episode Breaking Point was aired on Tuesday 4th September on the SBS channel and was recently 
recognised for Best TV News, Feature or Documentary (more than 5 minutes) from Yooralla Media 
Awards. 
 
The Yooralla Media Awards “recognise reporting across all media that has helped to challenge 
stereotypes that unfairly define people with a disability. It is awarded for coverage that accurately 
positively and sensitively portrays the achievements of people with a disability and the myriad issues 
they face”. 
 
To watch this episode, click the below screenshot for redirection, otherwise go to: 
http://www.sbs.com.au/insight/episode/watchonline/495/Breaking-Point 
(A transcript of the episode is also available.) 
 

 
Source: 
“Breaking Point”. Insight. Special Broadcasting Service. Tuesday 4th September, 2012. 
http://www.sbs.com.au/insight/episode/overview/495/Breaking-Point 
http://www.tvtonight.com.au/2012/10/insight-episode-awarded-by-disability-advocacy-group.html 
http://yoorallamediaawards.com.au/awards_presentation_2012.php  
 

http://www.sbs.com.au/insight/episode/watchonline/495/Breaking-Point
http://www.sbs.com.au/insight/episode/overview/495/Breaking-Point
http://www.tvtonight.com.au/2012/10/insight-episode-awarded-by-disability-advocacy-group.html
http://yoorallamediaawards.com.au/awards_presentation_2012.php


 
 

Community 
 

Consumer Health Forum – OurHealth  

Contribution from the public is one of the most 

powerful ways to influence healthcare and health 

care policy and effectively make a difference. 

Consumer Health Forum, in conjunction with Health 

Minister Tanya Plibersek, has just launched 

OurHealth. OurHealth is an online forum to give 

consumers an opportunity to have a say and 

contribute to better healthcare, health policy and 

discussion. 

To “Have a say”, go to www.ourhealth.org.au.  

Source: https://www.chf.org.au/pdfs/csh/CSH-2012-9.html#OurHealth-is-here! 

 

Victorian Equal Opportunity & Human Rights Commission 

Panel discussion on the experiences of students with disabilities in Victorian schools 

The Victorian Equal Opportunity & Human Rights Commission recently released a report, Held back, the 

experiences of students with disabilities in Victorian schools, which highlights and examines the 

educational experience of students with a disability and the extent of disability discrimination in 

Victorian schools. 

The report Held back found: 

- Half of the students and parents surveyed reported discrimination at schools. One in four 

educators had witnessed discrimination 

- 1 in 5 parents who said discrimination had occurred did not complain because they were fearful 

of repercussions for themselves or their child. Another third said they didn’t think complaining 

would make a difference 

http://www.ourhealth.org.au/
https://www.chf.org.au/pdfs/csh/CSH-2012-9.html#OurHealth-is-here


 
- 40% of educators were not aware of their legal obligations to students with disabilities under the 

Disability Standards for Education 2005 

- 6 out of 10 students reported they have been bullied because of their disability 

For a copy of the report, please go to: 

http://www.humanrightscommission.vic.gov.au/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&id=1754:held-

back-the-experiences-of-students-with-disabilities-in-victorian-schools-sep-2012&Itemid=690. 

The Commission is holding a panel discussion as a follow up of this report Held Back discussing the main 

issues raised in the report. 

Date:  Tuesday 13th November 

Time:  10am – 12pm (Please arrive at 9.45am for a 10am start) 

Venue:  Victorian Equal Opportunity and Human Rights Commission 

  Level 3, 204 Lygon Street, Carlton, VIC 

RSVP by Friday 9th November to rsvp@veohrc.vic.gov.au 

For more information on this forum, please down the invitation flyer. 

Source: 

http://www.humanrightscommission.vic.gov.au/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&id=1782:new-

report-shows-education-for-children-with-disability-is-hit-and-miss-24-sep-2012&Itemid=3  

 

Free Public Speaker – Twanny Farrugia 

Do you belong to a service club/ social/ sports/ church/ organisation or any other group where you 

require a free public speaker? Then Twanny Farrugia is your man! And it costs you nothing! Since 

retirement, Twanny has become a volunteer free public speaker for DonateLife Victoria. DonateLife 

Victoria raises awareness and educates the community on organ and tissue donation in Victoria, 

Australia. Being both a transplant recipient and a member of a donor family, Twanny’s volunteering as a 

public speaker for DonateLife is an opportunity for him to contribute back to the community. 

For more information and to request Twanny to speak, please contact him on twannypac@gmail.com. 

 

http://www.humanrightscommission.vic.gov.au/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&id=1754:held-back-the-experiences-of-students-with-disabilities-in-victorian-schools-sep-2012&Itemid=690
http://www.humanrightscommission.vic.gov.au/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&id=1754:held-back-the-experiences-of-students-with-disabilities-in-victorian-schools-sep-2012&Itemid=690
mailto:rsvp@veohrc.vic.gov.au
https://www.gsnv.org.au/media/211793/invitation_to_panel_discussion_on_held_back_report.pdf
http://www.humanrightscommission.vic.gov.au/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&id=1782:new-report-shows-education-for-children-with-disability-is-hit-and-miss-24-sep-2012&Itemid=3
http://www.humanrightscommission.vic.gov.au/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&id=1782:new-report-shows-education-for-children-with-disability-is-hit-and-miss-24-sep-2012&Itemid=3
mailto:twannypac@gmail.com


 
ArtAbility 2012 – Dreams  

 

(Media Release) 

In 2012, ADEC will again be proudly presenting ArtAbility® to the public. 

 
The exhibition will run from 10th to 17th December, and will be located at The Atrium, Federation 
Square, as it has been in years past. This exhibition unites a range of talented artists of all ages from a 
variety of cultures. 
 
This year’s theme is Dreams, and we are eagerly anticipating interpretations of this theme, presented in 
a variety of mediums including paintings (oil, acrylic, watercolour), sketches, photography, collage and 
3D works. 
 

ArtAbility® is now in its 8th year. It provides a high profile platform for artists to express themselves in a 

way that transcends language, race, age, physical and mental health challenges. Many up and coming 

artists have gone on to host their own exhibitions after taking part in ArtAbility®, and artworks have 

been purchased by many high profile customers and are on display in public and corporate venues 
around Melbourne. 
 

ArtAbility® is proudly sponsored by the Disability Services Commissioner, Hope For The Future, 

Federation Square, MediQuest, Motion Printing, iD-Concepts, Community Sector Banking and Dean’s 
Art. 
 

ADEC ArtAbility® 2012 

The Atrium, Fed Square  
From: Monday 10th of December 2012 to Monday 17th of December 2012 



 

 
There are many Annual General Meetings being held in these few months.  
For more information, please contact the respective support group offices. 

Victorian Turner ’s Syndrome Association 

Ongoing discussion between the VTSA and 
Turner’s Syndrome Association Australia in relation 
to the possibility of becoming one organisation is 
the one of the main focus of this AGM. VTSA 
members are invited to attend this AGM and 
financial members are eligible to vote on this 
matter. 

Thursday 8th November  
From 7pm 

Flemington Community Centre 
25 Mt Alexander Rd 
Flemington, VIC 

Spina Bifida Foundation Victoria 

SBFV is celebrating another successful year and all 
members are welcomed to celebration and attend 
their AGM. This ‘Night of Celebration’ is held at the 
beautiful Abbotsford Convent with guest speakers, 
entertainers, prizes, gifts and awards on the night.  

Friday 9th November 
From 7pm 

Abbotsford Convent 
1 St. Heliers St 
Abbotsford, VIC 
 

Fabry Support Group Australia  
– 2012 Fabry National Patient Meeting 

This is AGM includes not only an update on Fabry’s 

but also a workshop session facilitated by Mary 

Lalor Consulting.  

Saturday 10th November 

1.30pm – 5pm  

The Willoughby Hotel 

315 Penshurst St 

Willoughby, NSW 

 

RSVP by Wednesday 8th November to 

vicepresident@fabry.com.au  

Children with a Disability 

Children with Disability Australia is holding their 
AGM on Sunday November 18th, 2012. The agenda 
includes the Chair's Report and Executive Officer's 
Report, Financial Reports and election of Board 
members. 

Teleconferencing is also available and costs will be 
borne by CDA.  

Sunday 18th November 
From 10am  

Suite 1, 179 Queens Parade 
Clifton Hill, VIC 
 
RSVP by Friday 9th November to info@cda.org.au  

 

 

Support Group News 
 

mailto:vicepresident@fabry.com.au
mailto:info@cda.org.au


 
Haemophilia Foundation Victoria – AGM & 
Christmas Picnic 

The 59th Annual General Meeting of Haemophilia 
Foundation Victoria will be held in conjunction 
with the HFV Family Picnic at Scienceworks.  

Saturday 25th November 
From 10.30am  

Scienceworks 
2 Booker St 
Sportswood, VIC 
 
RSVP to info@hfv.org.au. Bookings are essential 

 

 

 

If you have any upcoming events 

scheduled in the Holiday period, 

please send us your news and events 

items prior to the end of November in 

order to get your news out to GSNV 

members. 

 

 

Conferences/Seminars/Workshops 
 

 

GSNV Peer Support Training 

GSNV is excited to announce this year’s Peer Support Training session is to 

be held on Tuesday 4th December, 2012.  This workshop is available for all 

individuals, including staff from support groups. It is designed to empower 

you to help those that are undergoing difficult situations. Some areas that 

the peer support training course will cover include: 

 active listening 

 communication skills 

 empowerment 

 self-care 

 community resources 

 information about GSNV and what we can do to help the process 
 
This session will be facilitated by Eilis Hughes, Disability Services Coordinator from Disability Services 
Division at the Department of Human Services. You will receive a certificate upon completion as well as 
a Peer Support contract with the GSNV.  
 

mailto:info@hfv.org.au


 
Date:  Tuesday, 4th December 
Time:   10am – 2pm  
Venue : HELP Precinct 
  Royal Children’s Hospital 
  50 Flemington Rd, Parkville, VIC 
Costs:  $65 per person 
 
Please note that the GSNV has not called for membership fees this financial year and this fee is simply to 
cover expenses related to the session.  

 

Places are limited and we advise you to make a booking. Registrations will close on Friday 26th 

November.  

To book or have queries related to this training, please call the GSNV office on (03) 8341 6315 or email 

us at info@gsnv.org.au.  

 

Blind Sports Victoria – Swimming Programs 

Blind Sports Victoria is holding a series of Swimming Programs during the month of November, 2012. 

Fully qualified swimming coaches offer support to all ages. Support is also provided from the building 

entrance to the change rooms, to the pool and back again, as well as in the pool. 

Date:  15th and 22nd November  

Time:  2.00pm 

Venue:   Re-creation Health Club 

  10 Railway Walk North 

  Hampton, VIC 

For more information, please download the event flyer or email John Groom on 
jrgroon@westnet.com.au. 

 

DSV – Supporting Healthy Relationships and Sexuality 2012 

Down Syndrome Victoria is holding an information session, presented by Kardella Whelan from Family 

Planning Victoria, for families of older teens or adults with Down syndrome.  

This evening will focus on supporting your son or daughter with Down syndrome in adult relationships 
and cover topics ranging from types of relationships, consent and respect in relationships, appropriate 
touching, contraception and sexual health and STIs. 

Date:  15th November  
Time:  7.00pm – 9.00pm 
Venue:  VALID Office 

mailto:info@gsnv.org.au
http://gsnv.org.au/media/211743/swimming_programme_flyer_term_4_2012.docx
mailto:jrgroon@westnet.com.au


 
  235 Napier St 
  Fitzroy, VIC 

For more information and to register, please download the event flyer or visit the Down Syndrome 
Victoria website. 

 

Huntington’s Disease Youth Alliance Seminar 2012 

Australian Huntington's Youth Alliance is a new body focussed on young people affected with 

Huntington's Disease and is putting together a friendly information day. Come along to hear personal 

stories and get information on: being tested for Huntington's disease, having babies, partners and 

relationships, unpacking the latest research and lots more! 

Date:  24th November  
Time:  9.00am – 5.00pm 
Venue:  16 Wakefield St 
  Hawthorn, VIC  
RSVP before November 18th. 

This free information session is supported by Andrew Churchyard, Neurologist, Lisette Curnow, Genetic 
Counsellor, and Huntington's Victoria. 

For more information, please download the event flyer or email Tony Mims on 
tonymims00@gmail.com.  

 
PWSA Victoria – 1000 Steps Fundraiser 

The Prader-Willi Syndrome Association of Victoria's next major 
fundraising event is on Saturday 25th November. The PWSA Victoria will 
be venturing to Ferntree Gully to tackle 1,000 Steps and funds raised will 
support PWSA Victoria programs. 

Date:  25th November  
Time:  From 8am 
Venue:  1000 Steps Kokoda Track Memorial Walk 
  Burwood Highway & Mount Dandenong Tourist Rd 
  Upper Ferntree Gully, VIC 
Pre-register by 21st November. You can also register on the day. 

For more information, please take a look at the fundraiser flyer email 
info@pws.asn.au for further details. 

http://www.downsyndromevictoria.org.au/DSAV/Documents/Training/Event%20Flyer%20HR&S%20Nov15.pdf
http://www.downsyndromevictoria.org.au/DSAV/Information/Supporting_healthy_relationships_and_sexuality.aspx
http://www.downsyndromevictoria.org.au/DSAV/Information/Supporting_healthy_relationships_and_sexuality.aspx
http://gsnv.org.au/media/211630/hd_seminar_nov-1.pdf
mailto:tonymims00@gmail.com
http://gsnv.org.au/media/211414/pws_1000steps.pdf
mailto:info@pws.asn.au


 

 

The GSNV works hard to connect individuals and families interested in sharing their experiences and 

insights with others. People interested in contacting others “in the same boat” can contact the GSNV to 

provide details and we will assist in making connections. 

 Osteogenesis Imperfecta 

 Ring Chromosome 8 

 Langer-Gideion syndrome 

 Hereditary Sensory Autonomic Neuropathy 

 Undiagnosed genetic conditions 

 Incontinentia Pigmenti 

 Palmar Plantar Keratoderma 

 Carriers of Balanced Translocation 

 Stickler syndrome 

 Cloacal Anomalies 

If you would like to make contact with any people with experiencing the above conditions, please either 

contact the GSNV office by phoning (03) 8341 6315 or by emailing lynley.donoghue@vcgs.org.au  

We are committed to your privacy 

No details will be published without your consent, and those that are published will not 

include personal contact details. We will obtain consent from both parties before connecting individuals 

and families.  

Disclaimer 

The GSNV works to support contact between individuals and families to share experiences. However, in 

individual cases, there may be differences in approach and opinion. Those placed in contact are alone 

responsible for the views and opinion shared.  

 

 

Seeking Contact 
 

mailto:lynley.donoghue@vcgs.org.au


 

 

For more events, please see our website. 

 

               GSNV Calendar  
 

 
Victorian Turnerôs Syndrome 
Association AGM  

 
Nov 8th  

 

 
VIC 

 
Spina Bifida Foundation Victoria AGM 

 
Nov 9th 

 
VIC 

 
 
Fabry Support Group Australia  
ï 2012 Fabry National Patient Meeting 

 
Nov 10th 

 
NSW 

 

Victorian Equal Opportunity & Human 
Rights Commission ï Held Back Panel 
Discussion 

 
Nov 13th 

 
VIC 

 
Down Syndrome Victoria  

 
Nov 15th  

 
VIC 

 

 
Blind Sports Victoria ï Swimming 
Program 

 
Nov 15th, 22nd  

 
VIC 

 
Children With a Disability AGM 
 

 
Nov 18th 

 
VIC 

 

 
Huntingtonôs Disease Youth Alliance 
 

 
Nov 24th  

 
VIC 

 
Prada Willi Syndrome Australia  
1000 Steps 

 
Nov 25th  

 
VIC 

 
GSNV Peer Support Training  
 

 
Dec 4th  

 
VIC 

 
ArtAbility 
 

 
Dec 10-17th  

 
VIC 



 
 

About the GSNV 
The Genetic Support Network Victoria (GSNV) is a vibrant and active organisation committed to 
promoting the interests and well-being of people affected by genetic conditions. We assist individuals and 
families with the 'human', non clinical side of genetic diagnosis, living with a genetic condition, and 
gaining access to supports and services. The GSNV assists in the set up of new support groups and for 
those already established, helps to broaden awareness and assist in their activities. The GSNV is 
committed to improving the sense of isolation the community may feel in dealing with genetic conditions.  
 
The GSNV is closely associated with a wide range of support groups, clinical genetic services and peak 
professional bodies.  
 
Keeping up to Date 

Please continue to notify GSNV of your change of contact details either by calling the 
GSNV office, or via email to info@gsnv.org.au. We have launched an exciting new website and database 
but are still finalising the upgrade.  Please bear with us as we make the updates. 

 
Contacting the GSNV 
South Building, Level 9, Murdoch Children’s Research Institute 
Royal Children's Hospital 
Flemington Road 
Parkville, Vic 3052 (Australia) 
Ph:  (03) 8341 6315 
Fax: (03) 8341 6390 
Web: www.gsnv.org.au  
 
The information and material presented in Bits and Pieces is intended for educational/information 
purposes only. The contents express the opinions of the authors who alone are responsible for the views 
expressed. GSNV does accept any legal responsibility for their contents. 
 

To unsubscribe from Bits and Pieces please email:  info@gsnv.org.au 
 
 
 

mailto:info@gsnv.org.au
http://www.gsnv.org.au/
mailto:info@gsnv.org.au

